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RSIPF visit crime hot spot areas in Honiara as part safe and green 

games preparation for PG23 
 

A joint law enforcement operation to crack down illegal activities in Honiara was successfully 
completed on 22 September 2023 as part of the preparation for safe part of the Pacific 
Games 2023 (PG23). 

The joint operation between the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) and Honiara 
City Council (HCC) Law Enforcement have visited crime hot spots areas Kukum, Bahai, 
Central market, Hapai and Yacht club area. 

During the operation officers have conducted awareness talks to certain locations at Kukum, 
Bahai and Honiara Central Market. During the foot beat from Honiara Central Market to the 
Yacht club, officers warned few people for some unwanted activities. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Honiara City Chief Superintendent Jimson Robo says, 
“The operation teams have conducted a search at the stalls beside the main road and 
confiscated bottles of kwaso (homebrew) during the joint operation. 

PPC Robo says, “Two suspects have been arrested during the operation for possession of 
illegal drugs such as marijuana and dealt with accordingly.” 

“As part of the preparation for the PG23, your police and HCC Law enforcement start to 
implement the safe part of the theme ‘Safe and Green Games’. Police will not tolerate any 
form of crime if committed but urging our good citizens to work with your police-RSIPF,” says 
Chief Superintendent Robo. 

Mr Robo says, “More of such operation will be happening in the coming days as part of the 

preparation for the PG23 to make our city a safe place where we can move around freely 

without any fear.” 

 

//End// 
 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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